COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:

July 10, 2014
TO: 

Marina Dimitrijevic, Chair, County Board of Supervisors


Supervisor David Cullen, Co-Chair Finance, Personnel and Audit 



 Committee



Supervisor Willie Johnson, Jr., Co-Chair Finance, Personnel and Audit 


 Committee

FROM:
Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation 

SUBJECT:
Contract between Milwaukee County Department of Transportation (MCDOT) and the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) for the Milwaukee County Transit System (MCTS) to provide increased Transit Services for Traffic Mitigation as part of the I43/I94 Bridge Rehabilitation Project
It is requested the attached contract be referred to the Committee on Finance, Personnel, and Audit.  Pursuant to 59.52(31)(b)(1), Wisconsin Statutes, the County Executive has approved this contract, authorizing a sum not to exceed $141,956 and the contract will take effect unless the Committee takes action to reject or affirm the contract within 14 days (but see below regarding fund transfer).  
The Milwaukee County Transit System (MCTS) currently operates regular bus service on Mitchell Street, Lincoln Avenue, and Greenfield Avenue through bus routes 17, 53, 54, and 56.  This service will be interrupted with the planned bridge closures during the I-43 Bridge Rehabilitation Project.  Transit routes will also be detoured and multiple bus stops relocated.  

This contract between the Milwaukee County Department of Transportation (MCDOT) and the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) will allow MCTS to add one bus to each of the routes listed above so that bus schedules can be maintained, despite the added length of the route that results from the bridge construction detours.  The contract will make up to $141,956 in additional expenditure authority available to MCTS for the increased bus services offset with reimbursement revenue from the State of Wisconsin.

The contract is contingent upon approval of a 2014 fund transfer for Org. Unit 5600 – Transit/Paratransit.  The fund transfer will increase expenditure authority in the Transit operating budget by $141,956, which is fully offset by reimbursement revenue from the State of Wisconsin (WisDOT).  The fund transfer is being submitted by the Department of Administrative Services for consideration by the County Board in its July 2014 business cycle.   
Prepared by:  
James H. Martin, Director of Administration, MCDOT


Dan Boehm, Interim Managing Director, Milwaukee Transport Services

Cc:
Raisa Koltun, Interim Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office

Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors

Steve Cady, Research Director, Office of the Comptroller
Steve Nigh, Transportation Grants Development Manager, MCDOT

Josh Fudge, Budget Director, DAS - PSB

Janelle Jensen, Chief Committee Clerk

